

## State Board of Education

Andy Tuck, Chair
Marva Johnson, Vice Chair
Members
Ben Gibson
Tom Grady
Michael Olenick
Ryan Petty
Joe York

Richard Corcoran

Commissioner of Education

## **MEMORANDUM**

**TO:** District Career and Technical Education Directors

**FROM:** Henry Mack, Chancellor, Career and Adult Education

**DATE:** October 2, 2020

SUBJECT: 2020-21 Registered High School Career and Professional Academies

The window for registering high school career and professional academies for the 2020-21 school year has closed. Attached is the 2020-21 Appendix Y which includes all high school academies registered by district and school. Please review the attachment to verify that all reregistrations of existing academies and registrations of new academies have been included. It is expected that all registered academies will have enrollment reported for the 2020-21 school year. A separate report including registered middle school academies will be sent in October.

If an academy was inadvertently not registered or an academy was accidentally registered, please contact Kathryn Wheeler at <a href="mailto:industrycertification@fldoe.org">industrycertification@fldoe.org</a> or 850-245-9030, no later than October 12, 2020.

HM/kw